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	Meeting Date 
	09 November 2011
	

	Time
	19:00 – 20:00  
	

	Place
	Jersey Bowl Function Room
	

	Attendees
	M Obarska (MO), M Knight (MK), G Nott (GN), D McDowell (DMD), R Nelson (RN), L Lowe (LL), C Lowe (CL), C Marsh (CM), M Farrell (MF), D McCormack (DMC),  Z Smart (ZS), C Marsh (CM), B Le Brocq (BLB), R Sutton (RS),  L Cattell (LC), A Quaeck (AQ), S Di Meo (SDM), G Grossi (GH), L Hotton (LH), Z Smart (ZS), D Sharrock (DS), D Hughes (DH).  


	

	Apologies for

Absence
	K Hacquoil (KH), F Bailaiche (FB), M Bichard (MB), C Le Quesne (CLQ), P Warrell (PW), C Helmholt Kneisel (CHK), C McKay (CM), A Helmholt Kneisel (AHK). 


	Item No.
	Issue / Action Point


	1.
	Apologies

	
	Apologies were disclosed and have been documented above.



	2. & 3.
	Review of Previous Minutes and Matters arising

	
	Previous minutes were taken as read as per circulation. No outstanding points or matters for discussion were raised.

Motion to accept the Minutes was proposed by CM & Seconded by DMD.



	4.
	Chairman’s report

	
	See attached report.

	5.
	Review of the constitution 

	
	MO asked all members of the Association present whether there were any amendments that they were unhappy with. All points of the constitution were agreed with and accepted. SDM proposed and DS seconded the changes. 



	6.
	Treasurer’s report

	
	Running the league and, in particular, entering International competitions is by far our biggest expense. The JTA rely heavily on sponsorship from One Foundation and Walkers and the support from E.S.C. We also rely heavily on players selected to represent the island for fees toward the trips away. 

Team entries for the Summer League are down by approximately five from last year. This is why the income generation is lower than 2009-2010. The Super league costs are down from last year due to kit sponsorship from Kukri. Sponsorship was also received by Walkers for this initiative, but not reflected in the summary page offsetting costs incurred for this initiative. This will be amended in future reports. 

Pitch hiring and markings are also included in the figures. Year-end accounts were not finalised.  This was to be completed imminently and shared with JRFC as part of the audit process. Finally, we have incurred some fees for a Website. The Touch website has been revamped and greatly improved and DMD is now running this for the Association. The website is now www.jerseytouch.co.uk .

Bank charges were brought up in the meeting and CV mentioned that these were due to sending money to Australia for the World Cup for the wire transfer and for the currency conversion.  

Thanks to CV for the accounts and all his efforts on this. It’s not easy to chase people and it is sometimes a thankless job. 

Proposer to adopt the accounts was MF and DMD seconded this. All agreed to adopt these. 


	7.
	Director of Coaching report

	
	Was provided by DMD as follows: - 

Monday Development trainings – good numbers of beginners attended and many young players came along too. These players then dropped into the Summer League which is great to see. Hopefully we will have more coaches next year to help to improve the standards. We also put on Wednesday night training sessions. This was for intermediates for people who wished to play in the Superleague or in one of the Inter-insular teams. 

Georges’ was the best initiative that came forward this year with the Masters team. Georges’ fresh ideas of the Master team will hopefully become a regular fixture within the Jersey Touch calendar, including 2012 Euros team entry. 

Great to see many players attending competitions off island., This allows our players to improve their 

Galaxy Worldwide in Paris, Guernsey Tournament, Guernsey League also.

Thanks to Grouville and Jersey Rugby Club to allow us to use their facilities throughout the season. 

Internationally this was the largest year we have had so far. Pete Walters came over and gave coaching camp prior to our competition. We also took our Mixed squad over to Bristol to compete against Wales along with a referees training squad who supported this weekend. 

Debuts CAPS were given to many players on the international level also, so congratulations to those players who were involved in WC this year. 

8th place finish in the WC. Well done considering we are so small and managed to represent so highly. Only for one game that we didn’t manage 4th, but we shouldn’t take away from our success. 

Thank you very much to DMD, MO, CL and Jenna Killminster for all their hard work over the WC. 

Inter Insular was won and with many new players to Touch. Was great that they were brought up to standard over the couple of months with the thanks to CV and ZS. 

2012 looking for Jersey Coaches for each of the teams. Encourage Super league managers to coach more and use training nights for these teams to bring on their teams and step up their coaching and take a little strain off. 

MK is looking to set up a ‘girl’ initiative. DMD and LL will be helping roll out a Sunday morning initiative through the Tag set up in the Jersey Rugby Club and run after the Tag sessions have finished. 

Onward and upwards for next year. 

Thank you very much. 



	8.
	Director of Referees’ Report

	
	2011 was a successful year for our league and Super League referees, with a high standard of refereeing maintained throughout the season. The only down side, an in every year, was the occasional game where a referee failed to turn up. This often resulted in the same people adding an extra game to their busy schedule.

Again, this year we had plenty of new referees, and as in any sport, the best way to gain experience as a novice is to get out their on the pitch. Many of the new referees this year embraced this. 

There was a very successful training evening at the start of the year in April which was followed up in May with a Level 1 course in which all the entrants passed the written exam, with four new Level 1 badges awarded once on-field assessment was completed. There are still three entrants yet to complete the on-field assessment. 

Level 1 referee badges were awarded to:

Ruth Brooks

Mark Farrell

Lauren Lowe

Fiona Bailaiche

We hope to see them push forward in their refereeing to Super League, Level 2 and beyond. 

Next Year will see the European Championships in Northern Italy where we will hopefully put out teams capable of reining the European title. We are also looking to supply a good number of referees. At present the majority of our Level 2 and 1 Referees are players who will make up our representative teams, especially if we take two or more teams. 

So, if you’ve played at that level and feel you are no longer able to commit to playing but enjoy being a referee and have a good understanding of the Laws, then this could be your chance to represent the Island and the JTA. If you are unable to make it next year then in the future European or Home Nations Championships. 

Hopefully, in the near future, in order to progress our referees, we may be able to bring someone over to take a Level 2 course. Although it may be expensive it would definitely be more beneficial than sending referees away on courses abroad. Guernsey held a very successful Level 2 course this year, so if they can do it then so can we. If anyone is interested in taking their Level 2 or Level 3 locally or abroad then please let Geoff Nott know. 

So let’s make 2012 another success for referees and anybody who wishes to try to progress and improve.   

 

	9.
	Election of office bearers

	
	Elections were made as follows: -

A) Chairperson – MO, Proposer RN, Seconded GN  

B) Secretary – RN, Proposer CV, Seconded DMD
C) Treasurer – CV, Proposer RN, Seconded GN
D) Director of Coaching – MK, Proposer MO, Seconded DMC 
E) Director of Referees – GN, Proposer RN, Seconded DMD
F) Players Representative – CM, Proposer ZS, Seconded DS
G) League Co-ordinator – this place was not filled on the evening
H) Player’s Representative – CM , Proposer ZS, Seconded CH

I) Touch Development Officer – DMD, Proposer MO, Seconded RN
David McCormack remains in his non-executive position as Rugby Development Officer. Thanks were given to DMC to all his efforts on the committee this year and the committee are very grateful that he is able to join us again 2011-2012.


	10.
	AGM was closed 


